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Miscellany
HODOur
Dr W. A. Norris, Consultant Psychiatrist,
Purdysburn Hospital, Belfast, was awarded the
MBE in The Queen's Birthday Honours List.

Awards

The Max Hamilton Memorial Prize
The President ofthe CINP (Collegium Internationale
Neuro-Psychopharmacologicum), Dr Alex Coppen,
has announced that the first international Max
Hamilton Memorial Prize will be awarded at the 17th
Congress in Kyoto, Japan. The prize is supported by
Bristol-Myers/Squibb and is awarded to a scientist
(age 40 or younger) in recognition of outstanding
contribution to psychopharmacology. The award
consists of USSI0,OOO and an engraved plaque.
Further information: Salomon Z. Langer, MD,
CINP Award Committee, Department of Biology,
Synthelabo Recherche (LERS), 50 rue de la Glaciere,
75013 Paris, France.

IPA Research Awards
The International Psychogeriatric Association an­
nounces the winners of the 1989 IPA Research
Awards: first place: Barry W. Rovner, Assistant Pro­
fessor ofPsychiatry and Behavioural Sciences, Johns
Hopkins University, Baltimore, USA on 'The Preva­
lence and Management of Psychiatric Disorders in
Nursing Homes'; joint second place: Alistair Bums,
Section of Old Age Psychiatry, Institute of Psy­
chiatry, London on 'Behavioural Abnormalities and
Psychiatric Symptoms in Alzheimer's Disease': and
D. Henry Brodaty, Memory Disorders Clinic, Prince
Henry Hospital, Sydney, Australia on 'Less Ins~­

tutionalisation and Lower Stress after DementIa
Carers Programme'.

These new Research Awards in psychogeriatrics
will be offered every two years for recognition at each
IPA International Congress. They are sponsored
and underwritten by Bayer AG. The next Research
Awards will be made at IPA's Fifth Congress to be
held in Jerusalem, Israel, from 18-23 August 1991.
Further information: Fern F. Finkel, International
Psychogeriatric Association, Secretariat, 3127
Greenleaf Avenue, Wilmette, Illinois 60091, USA
(telephone 010 1 7088667227; fax 010 1708866
6984).

Annette Award
Dr Gareth W. Roberts, Department ofAnatomy and
Cell Biology, St Mary's Hospital Medical School,

London W2, has been given the Annette Award of
£500 for 1990 from the Schizophrenia Association of
Great Britain for his paper 'Schizophrenia: a neuro­
pathological perspective', which will be publish~d in
a future issue of the Journal. (For further detatls of
the Award see Psychiatric Bulletin, February 19~9,

13, 109).

1be Haven at Gateshead
Visitors will be able to relax at The Haven after
walking the miles ofpathways on the 200 acre site of
the 1990 Gateshead Garden Festival. Information
boards will help visitors to recognise their own stress
and tell them how to cope with it. The idea of The
Haven came from the Newcastle Mental Health Unit
and has been supported by local companies. The
Unit's General Manager, Lionel Joyce, comments
that through The Haven their message is that mental
distress is not something to be feared; if the symp­
toms are spotted early enough it may be possible to
prevent it. If not, the Unit can help. Further details:
Keith Richardson (telephone 091 2130320) or Lloyd
Denny: 0912850151 or the Festival Press Office.

New pubUcatioDS

Accountability in Research is a quarterly publication,
published by Gordon and Breach, devoted to the
critical examination of issues involving the integrity
of scientific data.

Health/acts is a series of 14 new filofax inserts giv­
ing statistical data on the populations ofthe 14 health
regions in England and aims to encourage debate.and
raise awareness about the health oflocal populations
across the country. All directors ofpublic health, and
regional and district general managers will be receiv­
ing one copy free. Further copies (price £4.95) are
obtainable by writing to the Distribution Depart­
ment, Health Education Authority, Hamilton
House, Mabledon Place, London WCIH 9TX. The
region required should be specified.

Forum on Mental Retardation
The Forum on Mental Retardation was set up by the
Royal Society of Medicine in 1984. The purpose of
this multi-disciplinary Forum is to provide more
opportunities for contact between tho.se do.ing re­
search in specific fields and those working WIth and
for people with mental handicap. The Forum holds
at least four meetings annually to discuss new and
controversial issues, to advance both scientific re­
search and services by exchanging ideas, and to make
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